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Last Week’s Proceedings – 17th July, 2013  
 

President Jonathan Lamport called the meeting to order at 1:05pm, he welcomed everyone back to the 3rd 
lunch meeting, special welcome back message conveyed to Rotarian Joseph Tse and Rotarian Jason Chiu. 
There is no celebration for birthday this week.  
 
SAA  Report 
Sergeant-At- Arm William Wong reported the Red box collection of today was amounted to HK$1,000.00. 
 
Immediate Past President (IPP) Nancy Yee then presented the following awards to our Past Presidents (PP) 
and Rotarian: 
1. PP Eric Chin-100% attendance in Rotary year 2012-2013/Certificate of Appreciation as Ex-Officio 
2. PP Heman Lam-100% attendance in Rotary year 2012-2013/Certificate of Appreciation as New 

Generation Director 
3. PP George Leung- Certificate of Appreciation as Club Administration Chair 
4. Rotarian Teresa Ho-100% attendance in Rotary year 2012-2013/Certificate of Appreciation as 

Outstanding PR Chair 
 
District and Club Announcements 
 
1   District Installation held on last Saturday, 13 July 2013 at Hong Kong Academy for Performing Arts, 

new member Avis Kong is inducted during the ceremony. Also, our IPP Nancy received the award for 
the “Outstanding President with Distinction”.  

 
2   We will nominate Past President Hubert Chan to serve on the Nominating Committee for District 

Governor 2016-2017. President Jonathan showed his appreciation to PP Hubert in representing our 
club in joining the nominating committee. 

 
3  Pres. Jonathan attended the 1st Joint Presidents' Meeting (JPM) in Rotary Year  2013-14 on 16 July  
     2013 at Craigengower Cricket Club. 
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4   Our Chartered President of Interact Club, Holy Carpenter Secondary School "Miko" was successfully 
selected by District to join an International Understanding trip held by District Interact from 28 – 31 
July 2013. Miko came from a low income family and she performed very well to charter the club in 
2012 and has worked for our club since then. Our club will sponsor HK$ 2,000 which is 1/3 of the total 
expense of the trip. 

5   Pres. Jonathan and Dir. William, Dir. Stacy and Jonah attended  the Choi Jun School Graduation  
    Ceremony held on 16th  July and shared the happiness with the student and their family. 

6   Joint Installation Ceremony of Rotaract Club of Hong Kong Island East, Lingnan University Students’ 
Union and Hong Kong Community College Students’ Union will be held on 20 July 2013 (Saturday) 
frrom 2:30 to 6:00 p.m. The Venue is N203, 2/F, North Tower, Hong Kong Community College (West 
Kowloon Campus). 

 
This is one of the big event of our Rotaract club, members please try to participate and members who are 
interested, please enroll to Hon. Secretary Carl Yau. 

 

Speech of our Speaker- Samantha Gale (introduced by Rotarian Joseph Tse) 

Samantha is one of Hong Kong's inbound Rotary Ambassadorial Scholars for 2012-2013. She is sponsored by the 
Rotary Club of Bury St. Edmunds, District 1080 in England and her host club here in Hong Kong is the Rotary 
Club of Queensway.  
 
She is a doctor, having graduated from Cambridge University in 2010, and is currently studying for the Master of 
Public Health (MPH) at Hong Kong University. At HKU, she has been awarded the Professor Anthony J Hedley 
scholarship for Master of Public Health and a CEDARS Gold Award for volunteer service to HKU students. This 
September she will begin her Paediatric residency in the UK. Her professional interests are child health, health 
service improvement and equity, social epidemiology and health policy. 
 
Topic of today-  
What is our role in public health? 
Understand history, understand people 
Making our cultures accessible 
Use the 4-way test to avoid discrimination 
Make new friends 
Try new things 
 
For Samantha’s background, she talked about having a blessed childhood in Nottingham, full of opportunity and 
positive role-models; her studies and dancing at Cambridge University; working in the NHS whilst volunteering 
with children with social needs and studying clinical leadership with the Open University. 
 
She also talked about how her Rotary Ambassadorial scholarship year had been a year of learning: both in her 
Master of Public Health course at HKU but also out of the classroom. She have experienced life as an immigrant 
with it's challenges (accessing culture, difficulties in simple everyday tasks which are done differently in different 
countries, observing discrimination and how this can quickly influence how you think). The benefits she talked 
about were making friends, learning new things about Hong Kong and China and having the courage to try new 
things.  
 
To summarize, she challenged us all to think about our role in public health; appreciate the crucial role of 
understanding history in understanding people and our differences; use the 4-way test to avoid spreading 
discrimination; make the parts of our culture we are most proud of accessible to visitors; make new friends and try 
new things. 
 
 



 
 
PP Tim Lui gave a vote of thanks to Samantha in our usual Rotary manner, he mentioned that through her 
presentation, accepting different cultural behavior especially more Chinese visitors visiting Hong Kong and the 
reminder from Samantha of the Rotary 4-ways test, “Is it FAIR to all concerned ? Will it build Goodwill and better 
friendships?” helps to build a better community.  
 
PP Tim Lui wished all these cultural experiences in Hong Kong will bring Samantha a better perspective in her 
future career in Public Health, PP Tim Lui, PP John Kwok  and Pres. Jonathan then presented Samantha with a 
photo and a Lai See as a token of appreciation to wish her a bright future. 
 
The meeting was then adjourned at 2:00pm with a toast to Rotary Club of HK Island East and Rotary Club of Bury 
St. Edmunds, District 1080, we all stayed behind for a photo session. 
 
 

���� 

LAUGH FOR THE WEEK 
 

 
Subject:  Wonderful World of Maths  

 
We have Engineers, who is supposed to be DAMN good in Maths, Econometricians who thinks can solve anything 
with figures & of Lawyers who knows EVERYTHING... 
 
Now try solving this one !!!!! 
 
No cheating..... try it then only scroll down for the answer.... By the way ,  

stop scratching your heads will you !!! 

 
Cheers !  
 
Wonderful World of Maths 

 

A mother is 21 years older than the child. 

 

6 years from now the mother will be 5 times as old as the child. 

 

Question : Where's the father right now ?  

 

(25 Marks) 

 

Try first, before you check the answer below. 
 

-- Whoever calculated this one must be one hell of a mathematician ＃＃＃＃＃＃＃＃.   

 

Solution: 

 

The mother is 21 years older than the child. 

 

M = C + 21  
 
In 6 years from now the mum will be 5 times as old as the child.  
M + 6 = (C + 6) x 5  
 
 



 
 
 
 Hence, 

 

C + 21 + 6 = (C + 6) x 5 

C + 27 = 5C + 30 

- 3 = 4C 

C = - 3/4 

 

The child is - 3/4 years old, Minus 3/4 years, that is, it'll be born in 9 months.  
 
 Thus... by mathematical deduction... :  
 
Right now, the father is on top of the mother..... 
 

 
 

☺  ☺  ☺  ☺ 
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17 July 2013 - Luncheon Meeting 
Rotary Club of Hong Kong Island East 

  

Pres. Jonathan Lamport & members of HK Island East welcomed Speaker -  
Rotary Ambassadorial Scholar - Dr. Samantha Gale to our luncheon meeting. 

  

PP Uncle John Kwok, Dr. Samantha Gale  
& Pres. Jonathan Lamport 

PP Eric Chin, PP Tim Lui & IPP Nancy Yee 

   

IPP Nancy Yee & Rtn. Joseph Tse Rtn. Avis Kong & PP Heman Lam 
Rtn. Tony Loy, PP Rudy Law  

& Rtn. Teresa Ho 

   

PP George Leung  
& Dir. William Wong 

SAA Jonah Cheung  
& Rtn. Jason Chiu 

PP Andy Wong & Rtn. Kishu Narain 



   

IPP Nancy Yee presented the 100% attendance to  
(L to R) PP Eric Chin, PP Heman Lam & Dir. Teresa Ho 

  

IPP Nancy Yee presented a 
certificate of appreciation to  

PP George Leung 

Rtn. Joseph Tse introduced the 
speaker of this week. 

Speaker - Rotary Ambassadorial Scholar 2012-
13, Dr. Samantha Gale  came from UK & 

sponsored by  
Rotary District 1080, England 

  

PP Tim Lui gave a vote of 
thanks to our speaker on 

behalf of the Club 

PP Uncle John Kwok presented a “Lai 
See” to Samantha 

Pres. Jonathan Lamport presented a photo in 
action to Samantha  

 

Group photo with members and guest speaker  

 
 



 

16 -21 May 2013 Xian Trip 

Rotary Club of Hong Kong Island East 

  

  

  

   

  



   

   

   

   

   



 

  

  
 

   

   



  

 
  

  



 

 

 
 

 

 
 


